
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Art Club on Fridays is off to a Great Start!  

Creative Ideas with  
Recycled Materials. 
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Our School Vision 
To develop outstanding citizens and life long learners who believe that effort and persistence leads to success.  

Through our core values of Respect, Responsibility, Empathy, Innovation and Excellence we strive to make a             

difference in our community and environment.  
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Student Wellbeing Update 
 

SHINE Captains 2025 

Thanks to Year 5/6 staff for selecting the SHINE Captains for 2025. 
 

5/6G—Avonlea P. and Alyssa D.     5/6M—Tarkyn H. and Lulu H. P.                      

5/6P—Hamish S. and Maple A.      5/6R—Addison S. and Matilda B.   

5/6S—Arya F. and Tiana T.       5/6W—Ruby H. and Amelyia F.  

 

SHINE Captains are peer mediators.  They will do a whole day’s training at school with Katie Palmer (MIPS) 

on Peer Mediation learning skills such as being active listeners, ways to solve conflict, communication 

skills and team work. They also participate in role plays to practice how to mediate a problem using       

restorative conversations.  

Peer Mediation is when students help other students to find a way of solving problems, fights or              

arguments. The students who are having the problem meet with two trained mediators to say what the 

problem is for them and how they feel about it. The mediators then help them to pick out what they each 

need for the problem to be solved. A solution which meets each person’s needs is chosen and an       

agreement is written down. 
 

It is a voluntary and confidential process bound by specific ground rules. It follows a formula that assists 

students to work through immediate problems, take responsibility for generating their own solutions, 

agree on those that are practical and acceptable to both students and then work at implementing these. 

In doing so it enables children to develop a basis for future problem solving. 

Peer Mediators wear a special pink vest and are on duty each recess and lunch time to assist children 

who are having some disputes in the playground or to help children find friends and things to do. 
 

Curriculum Update 
 

Parent Info session – Tuesday 11th Feb 

Thankyou to parents, staff and students that attended the Parent info session last Tuesday. We had over 

100 adults from Prep – 6 attended despite the warm weather that day.  
 

3 Way Conferences – 11th March 12 noon – 7.00 pm 

The 3 way conferences with your child’s classroom teacher will be on Tuesday 11th March (after the long 

weekend). This is a student free day and you will be able to make a time to see your classroom teacher for 

a 10 min 3 way conference meeting from 12 noon to 7.00 pm. After school care (OHSC) will be available 

for children on this day. We have made the student free day closer to the long weekend to accommodate 

families. We have also made the sessions run after school for those that may still be at work on that day. 

There will a questionnaire sent out to you to help prepare for the conference meeting and make the most 

of your time with your child’s teacher. 
 

Continued Communication with parents on academic information. 

We have dedicated boards around the school to communicate this info. We will be using the website and 

newsletter also to provide further information. Check them out if you haven’t already when you visit for 3 

way conferences. 

 

 
 

Principal’s report continued over the page... 



 

 

 
 

Principal’s report continued ... 

 

Positive Transitions session with Drummond St Family Services 
 

As part of our drive to improve student attendance at the school we ran a session for parents to provide 

strategies they could use to encourage their student to attend school. It was well attended. We will      

continue to offer other sessions Drummond St can run to support families. 

 

Tutoring Initiative @ Clifton Springs PS 
 

Clifton Springs PS has been developing and improving each year an intervention model, in any given year 

there can be a need to catch children up with learning for a variety of reasons. 

In 2020-2021 we were very aware of the impact on learning of the circumstances of remote learning and 

implemented some strategies which included reading intervention groups in remote learning. These      

operated in all remote learnings. Once children were onsite we optimised our resources to provide      

children with catch up opportunities. This was through catch up groups particularly for our students in     

P-2, 3-4.  

This year we are excited to continue the two reading intervention programs including MiniLit for our junior 

students, which is an evidence-based, explicit and effective early literacy intervention program for      

teaching reading skills. Also, MacqLit is an explicit and systematic reading intervention program for small 

groups of older low-progress readers. It provides teachers with a comprehensive sequence of lessons 

that includes all the key components necessary for effective reading instruction: phonemic awareness, 

phonics, fluency, vocabulary and comprehension. Children who are selected who benefit the most from 

the tutoring. Teachers also provide further support for these children by differentiating the learning within 

the classroom to support each child. 

You and your child will be notified if s/he is eligible for the tutoring program. If you have any questions 

feel free to contact Jessica Craghill, Leading Teacher. 
 

Management Update 
 

 

Parents and Friends Group and School Council 
 

We are asking for expressions of interest to be part of the 2025 CSPS Parents and Friends Group. Please 

email the school if you are interested and I shall be in touch. 
 

Leave 

I will be on long service leave from 26th Feb-17th March and in my absence the people in acting           

leadership roles will be Alex Werner, Jessica Craghill and Nicole Tabone. 
 

Meg Parker 

Principal 

 

Wacky Hair Day on Friday 21st March  
 

to help our wonderful student Eve Raco who 
will be shaving her hair to raise money for 

Peace of Mind Foundation Limited supporting 
those affected by brain cancer. 

 
Please bring along a gold coin donation with 

all proceeds being donated to this great cause.   
 

“I would love there to be a cure so no one else has to go through such 

tough times” - Eve 

Come in your wackiest hair-do,  

hat or wig and help find a cure 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BAYSHORE BATS 

Savannah W., Matilda B.,   

Makayla D., Hudson H. &   

Asher A. 

SPRINGS SHARKS 

Myah M., Andreas T., Ryder H. 

& Ava S. 

DELL DOLPHINS 
 

Tiana T., Gloria D., 

Kynan K. & Maple A. 

CORIYULE  

COCKATOOS 

Blake R., Savannah J., 

Amelia F & Layla F. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

$10 Entry Fee Paid via Compass 
(includes an icy pole and contributes towards the cost of running the event) 

 

Thanks to generous donations and fundraising by our school community, over 

the past we have been able to purchase for our students; 

• Height adjustable basketball rings 

• Permanent Soccer Goals 

• Resurface the basketball courts with Rebound Ace. 

 

This year we are starting to fund raise to update and improve our Junior     

Playground– gaining ideas form the Ninja Playground! 

 

COLLECT CASH DONATIONS 

Use the sponsorship form that will be sent home with your child, to collect 

cash donations - please don’t walk the streets by yourself, go with an adult.  

 

MAKING ONLINE DONATIONS 

Online donations this year will be made directly to the school bank account via Bpay. 

 

1. Soon you will receive an email with a copy  of your school statement. 

2. On the bottom of the statement are your BPay details including the Biller Code and 

your unique Ref. No.  Along with the school’s bank details. 

3. Please ensure all donations towards the Colour Fun Run are made through Bpay 

not just deposited into the back account. 

4. The Reference Number is specific to your family not individual children, so any       

deposits made will be evenly divided among your children towards the class totals.  

5. Please forward your BPay details to any family members who would like to donate 

too!  



 

 

  

CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSION FUND  

(CSEF) 
    

If you hold a Health Care Card, Pension 
Card or are a Foster Parent, you may be 
eligible for the CSEF. 
 

You can receive $154 per child which can 
go towards the cost of your child            
participating in any sports, camps or      
excursions.  
 

Any unspent money will be carried over to 
the following year. 

 

If you were successful in receiving CSEF 
at CSPS in 2024, you DO NOT have to     

re-apply in 2025.  

If you have  

• recently qualified for a Health Care Card,  

• are a new Foster parent or  

• didn’t  apply last year at CSPS, please 
contact the office for an application form. 

 

If you’re unsure contact the Office 5251 3581 

Applications are due by the end of Term 1. 

 

BELL TIMES FOR 2025 
 

8:50am(music) Come inside-unpack bag 
9:00am –11:00am Morning session    
11:00am - 11:20am   Play time  
11:20am—11:30am    Eating time  
11:30am—1:30pm  Middle session  
1:30pm—1:40pm Lunch Eating time             
   (lunch orders delivered now)  
1:40pm—2:20pm     Lunch play   
2:20pm—2:30pm Lunch Eating time  
2:30pm—3:30pm     Afternoon session  

 BRINGING THINGS INTO SCHOOL FOR 

YOUR CHILD 
 

If you need to bring lunch or a forgotten item to 

school for your child, please enter through the 
front door near Admin and drop it off at the      
Office. 
 

We will happily deliver it to your child with the 
least disruption to their learning time. 

UNIFORM REMINDERS! 
 

• Leggings and tights can be navy blue (Not black 
or white or any other colour) and worn under 
shorts, skort or skirt. 

• Shorts, Skorts, Tracksuit Pants are all required 
to be ROYAL BLUE not black or navy. 

• Any hair longer than collar length (boys and 
girls) needs to be completely tied up. 

• Make– up is not to be worn. 
 

We are proud of our uniform and would like       
everyone to be in correct school uniform! 

              

 Thank you for your assistance with this 

STAFF CAR PARK 
 

A reminder to parents that the staff car 
park is not to be used, to park or drive 
through, to drop off or collect children 

from school UNLESS you are collecting 
them from sick bay or accessing the      

disabled car park 
 

We appreciate your co-operation with this! 

COMPASS EVENTS & FORMS 

 Please set up alerts on your Compass App so 

you don’t miss anything important.. 

We are asking parents to give permission via      
Compass for,  

• Students to have photos taken for the          
newsletter, local fliers etc 

• Local Excursion permission 
 

UPDATING OF ENROLMENT DETAILS 

We have emailed out what we have on record as 

your enrolment details. 

Please check all details carefully, especially    

student medical conditions, contact details, any 

restrictions and Emergency contacts.  

If any details are incorrect, please return the 

paperwork with changes made, to the office.   

If your details are correct we would appreciate 

an email to confirm this being sent to; 



 

 

 

  

DATES TO REMEMBER– PLEASE CHECK FOR UPDATES 

SENIOR ASSEMBLY—Friday February 21st from 3pm 

        Year 3-6 Class Awards to be presented—parents welcome 
 

Congratulations to the following students on receiving the class award for this week 
 

 

34B—Bonnie M., Levi H.    34C—Lola G., Charlotte F.            34D—Kenzie D., Axton M.   

34G—Summer  H., Ivy S.    34R—Harvey H., Jasper B.      34W—Hannah H., Colby R. 

56G—Logan W., Patrick A.      56M— Tarkyn H., Payton F.      56P—Emily G., Jax H.                              

56R—Ella J., Andreas T.      56S—Arya F., Riley P.  Amelia J.      56W—Amelyia F. 

Tuesday 18th        
February 

School Council Meeting for 2024 
School Councillors 

Friday 28th 
March 

Colour Fun Run 

Monday 24th       
February 

Preps start full time at school Friday 4th April 
Last Day Term 1 

2:30pm dismissal 
Whole school assembly at 2:00pm 

Wednesday 26th 
February 

Geelong Addy coming to take Prep 
photos 

Monday 21st 
April 

Easter Monday 

Friday 28th February Whole School Cross Country 
Tuesday 22nd 
April 

First Day Term 2 

Friday 7th March 
International Women’s Day 

Coriyule House for some students 
Friday 25th 
April 

ANZAC Day 
Public Holiday 

Monday 10th March Labour Day Public Holiday Friday May 2nd Music Incursion for Yr 3-6 

Tuesday 11th March 
3 Way Conferences 

12pm – 7pm 
Students only attend for conference 

Wednesday 7th 
May 

Bunjil X-Country 

March 12th – 24th NAPLAN for Year 3 & Year 5 students Friday 9th May Curriculum Day 

Tuesday 18th March 
School Council AGM & Meeting for 

March 
May 12-16 

Education Week 
Running tours for 2026 preps 

Friday 21st March 
Crazy Hair Day 

Gold Coin Donation 
May 14th -16th Camp Cooriemungle 

Saturday 22nd 
March 

Bunnings BBQ – Volunteers needed! Friday 23rd May Houses Athletics Yr. 3-6 

Click here to see what’s 

happening in Specialist 

Classes 

https://sites.google.com/education.vic.gov.au/csps-specialist-news/home
https://sites.google.com/education.vic.gov.au/csps-specialist-news/home
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsites.google.com%2Feducation.vic.gov.au%2Fcsps-specialist-news%2Fhome&data=05%7C02%7CMichelle.Thomas2%40education.vic.gov.au%7C5f862fc9ff0847ac32f408dd495d503c%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a


 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 

CSPS ARE RUNNING A  

SAUSAGE SIZZLE AT  

BUNNINGS LEOPOLD  

SATURDAY MARCH 22nd  

9am—4pm 

We need your help! 

Cooking, serving or selling! 

 

Please contact the school office if 

you can help for an hour or more. 

5251 3581 or email  

clifton.springs.ps@education.vic.gov.au 
 

 

All funds raised will contribute to the 

cost of Costa Hall Venue Hire (paid in 

2025) for our School Production in 2026! 

 

Thank you in anticipation!  



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

Join the Fun  
Tennis Hot Shots 

 

Still Places 
Available 

 

Clifton Springs 
Tennis Club 

Jetty. Rd. Reserve 
 

Contact: Mark 
0416 288 956 



 

 


